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			This newsletter - sent on Mondays, Wednesdays and Fridays - contains important information and resources to support community pharmacies across England.









		






			In this update: CEO update; Government responds to Health Committee's pharmacy report; Provider assurance of flu vacs; Trainee pharmacist recruitment 2026-27; Supply updates.
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			Update from our CEO
"Pharmacy businesses need a clear pathway to a better future which they can both have confidence in and plan for," says Community Pharmacy England Chief Executive Janet Morrison in a new blog. Community pharmacy owners are "exasperated and desperate" and the sector needs answers on a range of key issues.

Janet shares her thoughts on the funding crisis, an update on the status of CPCF negotiations, and more on the fight for a sustainable future for community pharmacies.

Community Pharmacy England has been assured that negotiations on the CPCF will recommence this month and, as Janet says, "that cannot come quickly enough".









		Read the January 2025 CEO Blog 
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			The Government has today responded to the Health Select Committee's report into the state of community pharmacy, reaffirming its ambition to expand the role of pharmacies and improve workforce planning, but without setting out answers to the problem of medicines shortages or making any promises around funding.

Community Pharmacy England has been briefing the new Government on critical topics such as those described in the Health Committee's report since the General Election, and has repeatedly called for urgent action to be taken to address the funding crisis.

Read more, including our CEO's statement









		






			Flu Vaccination service: Provider Assurance activity begins
The NHS Business Services Authority (NHSBSA) Provider Assurance Team will soon begin assurance reviews of pharmacy claims for NHS flu vaccinations on behalf of NHS England. These reviews will focus on vaccinations which may have been administered outside the authorised patient cohorts prior to 3rd October 2024.

We encourage any pharmacy owners who are selected to engage fully with the NHSBSA during the process.

Find out more









		






			Foundation trainee pharmacist recruitment 2026-27
NHS England has announced that employer registration for the 2026-27 foundation training year via their England National Recruitment Scheme (Oriel), is now open. The National Recruitment Scheme is the only route for employing a foundation trainee pharmacist; employers cannot recruit foundation trainee pharmacists directly.

Registration closes at 23:59 on 1st March 2025. For full details, including the registration form and a comprehensive Employer Handbook, please visit the National Recruitment Scheme website.









		






			Dispensing and Supply Updates
Medicine notifications have been issued for the following items (click the hyperlinks below for more information):
1. Tier 2 Supply Notice: Apomorphine hydrochloride (APO-go® PFS) 50mg/10ml solution for infusion pre-filled syringes
1. MHRA Class 4 Defect: Rabeprazole sodium 10mg and 20mg gastro-resistant tablets (Bristol Laboratories Limited)
1. Recall: Aactive vitamin D3 2000iu/ml supplements (TriOn Pharma)
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